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PRESS STATEMENT 

SUSPENSION OF FACE-TO-FACE LEARNING AT THE UNIVERSITY 

18th June 2021 – The University of Zambia Senate, at its 69th Meeting held on Thursday, 17th 

June 2021, considered the Government guidelines on COVID-19 measures and resolved to 

suspend face-to-face learning and continue with online learning with immediate effect. This 

entails that all students currently on Great East Road and Ridgeway campuses will remain 

and continue with 100% online learning. These include: 

1. All Second Year students 

2. School of Law Third Year students 

3. School of HSS French Language students 

4. School of Veterinary Medicine students 

5. Confucius Institute students 

6. All students at Ridgeway campus 

7. Postgraduate and international students 

It was further resolved that for Ridgeway campus rotations for the clinical years will not be 

conducted. Additionally, there will be no laboratory and practical sessions that involve face-to-

face interactions until further notice.  

Students are hereby urged to strictly observe the following COVID-19 golden rules: 

1. Wear face masks  

2. Wash hands thoroughly 

3. Sanitise hands with alcohol based hand sanitisers  

4. Observe physical distance 

5. Avoid crowded places 

6. Promote high standards of personal hygiene 

The University has instituted strict entry to its two campuses with check-in and check-out 

registers in all strategic areas. And all staff and visitors are required to mask up, sanitise and 

wash hands at all times. 

 

Kindly be informed accordingly. 

 
Rodgers G.  Phiri 
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